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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, August 26, 2019
8:00 AM
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

Commissioner Christine Moore

Rob Clark

Nauman Ansari

Nicole Wilson

Sarah Robinson

Zoe Colon

Patricia M. Fox 

Todd Carr

Justin Duff

Laini Schultz

Conference Called in 

Justin Duff (running late)
Laini Schultz (running late)
BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 

David Elliot Washington


STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem

Richard Radin


Paulette Hinton

Joyel Searight

Keith Yannessa

Diana Mendez

Tracy Roush




Vivienne Taggart

STAFF ABSENT:
Johonna Brown

Guest: 

Denise Gamez
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, August 26, 2019 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Tracy Salem called the meeting to order at 8:09 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There were two Board members that participated – Justin Duff and Laini Schultz (running late).  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Everyone introduced themselves to the Children and Family Services Board (CFSB).

Chair Warren had the pleasure of being contacted and meeting up with Denise Gamez and her husband who has shown an interest in Great Oaks Village.  Chair Warren shared what the CFSB does and the wonderful things the Board does for the kids here at Great Oaks Village.  Chair Warren possibly hopes to have a partnership with Denise and her husband in the near future.

Chair Warren introduced Denise Gamez.

Denise Gamez introduced herself.  She and her husband have a 501c3 non-profit organization.  They raise money and donate it out to children’s charities in Central Florida.  Denise was talking to Warren and reading up more on Great Oaks Village.  Her husband Robert Gamez is a professional golfer who currently plays in the PGA.

They have a huge passion for kids and think this would be a great year to give some monies to GOV.  You could visit them on their website TeamGamez.org.  Chair Warren said please look at their website to see upcoming events.  They do a phenomenal job fundraising.  

Dr. Salem – “Thank you”, Denise for joining us. 

Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Chair Warren declared a quorum at 8:15 A.M.  After a brief review of Items III A, Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve (Board meeting Minutes on 04/29/19).  Board member Nicole Wilson made the first motion and Todd Carr seconded the motion. 

Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve (Board meeting Minutes on 06/24/19).  Board member Nauman Ansari made the first motion and Rob Clark seconded the motion.  The motion carried, Items III A (Board Meeting Minutes on April 29, 2019 and June 24, 2019 were approved).  

B.   YFS Program reports were informational only and did not required board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Tracy Salem –

· Program Update –   
Dr. Salem spoke with Mayor Demings and County Administrator Byron Brooks.  They are still in huge support of Great Oaks Village and would like to continue with this tradition.  
The Christmas Kick Off date has been confirmed for November 1st, 2019 @ 11:30 a.m.  We will be sending Save-the-Date in September and the actual invitation in October.

This is the one time where we invite about 150 people from County Elected and appointed officials Directors/Managers and CFSB members to join us in raising money for GOV.

Our Mayor and County Administrator will give a short presentation and encourage Directors and Managers from different Departments to raise funds for the GOV children.  Board Chair Warren will also give a short speech and ask to please give.

Historically the County usually raises about $50k internally.  Then we will come to the CFSB members for external support to help with the kid’s gifts during the Christmas holiday season.

Dr. Salem mentioned we did not get the quotes for the Christmas Kick Off food in time.  We will send it in an email to you for approval.  Over the past 20 years we have done Bubbalou’s BBQ.  They come in least expensive, they deliver on time and appropriately according to Orange County standards, the food is warm, they are already in our system and writing them a check is easy.  We have zero concerns.  

Normally we obtain quotes from Cecile BBQ, 4Rivers, Sonny’s BBQ and Bubbalou’s.

Board member Sarah asked would you consider having some musical entertainment during the luncheon.   Dr. Salem answered we normally play Christmas music in the background.

Board member Sarah shared Central Florida Community Arts has a choir and would go out and sing and perform at fundraising events.  She just wanted to share that thought.

Chair Warren asked how many people in the choir because we are so tight on space.  Board member Sarah said it varies.  It could be anywhere from 2 to 6 people in a choir.  It is essentially up to you on how many people you want.

Board member Nicole suggests maybe we can have them at the entrance.

Dr. Salem said to Board member Sarah let’s talk after the meeting and see what we can do.

· Budge presentation –
Diana Mendez –
The Children and Family Services Board budget year is different from the County budget.
The County budget FY begins October 1st thru September 30th and the CFSB process begin February 1st thru the end of the summer.  The reason why we are having this Board vote on the budget now is because you don’t meet in September and the fiscal year starting on October 1st.  We can’t have access to those funds unless you vote on them.

For the new Board members the budget is used for the children at Great Oaks Village and the Youth Shelter for their events, weekly allowance, school trips, trips to the movies for each cottage ($200 per month), school activities, graduation time, prom, etc. for the year.  This Board always makes sure what they need is there for them.

Diana wanted to give some updates/highlights on Revenues Generated.  The Revenues Generated is cash.  The totals break down as follows:  Holiday Campaign $47,836 from the Christmas Kick off that County staff raised; Brick Campaign $125; Other Donations$8,244 this is from small donors like the Ferrell Foundations; Earned Interest of $21,711 this year the County invest the $1M of the CFSB account; and the Cell Tower lease of $25,000 that is on the GOV property that is renting, operating and pays the County.  The County suggests giving this money as a donation to the CFSB account.  All together that brought in a total of $102,916 for the fiscal year.

Diana shared how we spend the money because of all the offsets were able to maintain and hold back $27,360.  The kids Christmas gifts was handled by sponsors, the graduation expense was sponsored by the Ferrell Foundation and our census was lower last year and not much spending per child at that time.  This is the most monies we ever held back in the past.

Also, the cash balance alert minimum required by CFSB is $50K.  One of the things that associate with the Board is that your charter states we can’t fall below $50K or spend anything down to zero in your budget.  In addition to that your charter states to also put aside 5% of any revenues we generate.

Diana asked – with that said does anybody have any questions about the budget that was presented.

Dr. Salem said “Thank you” Diana for doing such a fantastic job on the budget.

Board member Nauman asked with the $50K required do you ever tap in to that if you are going to run short.

Diana answered fortunately we never had to tap in to that or ever run short.  This board has a million dollars in your budget. This Board has approved several things like the arm gate, the swing sets and whenever we need something we always come to the Board for approval.

Dr. Salem said this budget is for the normal operating expenses and we have not raised the amount in the past 2 years.  We are mandate by contract to take these kids off campus and a minimum of twice a month to do activities.  The contract renewed on July 1st, 2019.

Proposed 2019/20 Budget – in respect to our 2019/20 Fiscal Year operating budget, the Youth and Family Services Division is requesting approval for the children’s enrichment operating budget in the amount of $159,518 for the upcoming fiscal year.

Board Chair Warren, “Thank you” Diana for preparing the budget.  With no further questions, Board Chair Warren asked for a motion of approval of $159,518 for FY 2019/20 CFSB Budget.  Board member Laini made the first motion and Nicole Wilson seconded the motion.  The motion carried, the Board operating budget FY 2019/20 of $159,518 were approved.

Chair Warren shared on the holiday donations our largest donor has retired from Public Works. Chair Warren received an email from Mark Massaro and he said GOV could still count on him and let the legacy continue.  That made Warren very happy.

Dr. Salem said that is the Director from Public Works Mark Massaro.  At the Directors and Managers meeting he will sell these tickets Pasta-with-a- Purpose fundraising for GOV.  Last year his department raised $22K.

Utilities are also one of our big supporters too.  Ray Hansen the Director is also retiring soon.  Our County Administrator will keep these department competing and those numbers to go up.   
Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
Board member Laini asked with the UCF downtown campus, do we have any kids intending to attend.

Board member Zoe answered the downtown campus is a shared campus with Valencia and UCF which means a young person will have to start with Valencia before they can get in to UCF.  It is automatically tracked and they can get in directly.

Vice Chair Glen asked how many kids are in virtual school?  Dr. Salem answered we do not have any right now.  The majority of our kids go to Lake Como Elementary.  Normally, if they do virtual is thru the Shelter because we have 2 to 3 OCPS teachers at the Leaning Center and some of kids that are way behind go there and would do virtual school and recovery.

Vice Chair Glen asked how did the first week of school go?  Richard answered they were busy with enrollment, getting them settled and transportation.  It worked out well.  DCF usually funds $200 for kid’s clothes and shoes and Orange County funds the winter jackets and shoes in the middle of the year.

Board member Zoe asked how many kids do you have right now.  I know you mentioned the population has decreased.  What does that look like?  Dr. Salem said with the Family First Act they want to do away with all group homes federally.  It is not the State of Florida.  We want to decrease the population because foster care family can’t deal with the challenging behavior, so we went forward with negotiating a contract with 46 beds down.  Six beds went to the Welcome Center.  They have about 39 kids right now.
Vice Chair Glenn asked we may face some cuts.  Dr. Salem said with the carve-out funding of $2M from the State and the County matches she don’t see a cut.

Board member Zoe asked the $1M is that the Board or County money.  Diana answered it is the Board and it comes from outside donations.  Dr. Salem mentioned the Board manages the $1M and the County manages the $2M General Revenue funds.     

Chair Warren wanted to share last year a friend contacted him and want every child at GOV go to a Tampa Bay Buccaneer game.  This year they are sponsoring the same again.  That would be a lot of fun for the kids.  
Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, October 28, 2019 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 A.M. 

Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant

Youth and Family Services Division
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